
 
 

Observer report for San Gimignano 2017 - In Vino Veritas II (MCR, MERS 1) 
 

 

Observer: Raúl Ríos Navarro 

 

Date: September 2nd – 3th 2017 

 

Place: San Gimignano, Italy 

 

Website or other source(s) of information: All information on the website of FIMJ: 

http://www.fimj.it/?page_id=5325. 

 

Participants: 72 players from 6 countries: 

Italy, France, Netherlands, Germany, Austria and Spain. 

 

Playing schedule: 2 days, 7 sessions (4+3) of 120 minutes 

 

Location: Two rooms in the restaurant, large enough to host 72 players with enough space between them. 

 

Equipment: We played with good game sets and tables. 

 

Refereeing: Alberto Rosi, Cédric Aguerre and Marco Montebelli. Alberto Rosi was a non-player referee. 

 

Complaints: None. 

 

Information / communication during the tournament: Two Visible clocks projected from a computer on 

a screen. Ranking up to date between each session projected on screen from a computer (Individual and 

team ranking). Individual information with all seats and the time of each session. 

 

Sessions: Excellent playing atmosphere, FFF (Fair-play, Friendly and Fun). 

 

Catering: 2 lunches and one coffee break in the same place to play (Restaurant), bottled water in playing 

rooms. Fantastic optional dinner in the restaurant. 

 

Prizes: Nice prizes for individual ranking (8 first classified players) and one more for the best team. Prizes: 

for the best player of each session (7 players), for the player that finished his points nearby to 0, for the best 

player of In vino Veritas I – II tournaments, for the observer and referees. 

 

Conclusion: Very nice and very well organized tournament in San Gimignano, with a lot of good and 

friendly player. I will return for sure! 

http://www.fimj.it/?page_id=5325

